
 

 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

 Your Ref :  

 Our Ref:        24-2663 

 Enquiry:         

 Telephone:   7322 3347 

 Facsimile:      7322 4180 

 
 
Dear , 
 
Re: Freedom of Information Act application  
  
In reference to your application made pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act 1991 (FOI 
Act), access was sought to:  
 

“I'm requesting information regarding the Offender Managment (sic) Program OMP. 
Can you provide me with the legislation that the Offender Managment (sic) Program 
operates under. Is the Offender Managment (sic) Program voluntary? Who officially 
runs the OMP Police or the Department of Correctional Services? What Government 
Departments are involved with the OMP?” 

 
 
South Australia Police provides the following response: 
 

Question 1 – “Can you provide me with the legislation that the Offender Managment (sic) 
Program operates under” 

 
Answer: Public Sector (Data Sharing) Act 2016 
 
 

Question 2 – Is the Offender Managment (sic) Program voluntary? 

 
Answer: No 
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Question 3 – Who officially runs the OMP Police or the Department of Correctional 
Services? 

 
Answer: The OMP is managed by a committee of participant agencies.  

 

Question 4 – What Government Departments are involved with the OMP? 

 
Answer:  

• South Australia Police (SAPOL)  
• Attorney-General’s Department (AGD)  
• Department for Correctional Services (DCS)  
• SA Housing Authority (SAHA)  
• Department for Health and Wellbeing (DHW)    
• Department of Human Services (DHS)  
• Department for Innovation and Skills (DIS)  
• Department for Education (DE)  
• Department for Child Protection (DCP)  
• Victims of Crime (VOC)  
• TAFE SA  

 
 
Disclosure Log 
In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of your 
FOI application and the information provided will be published on the SAPOL website 
Disclosure Log. A copy of PC045 can be located by following this link: 
https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Logs.pdf. If you 
disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned in writing by 18 August 2024. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Sergeant Christian Ainley 
Freedom of Information Unit 
(Accredited Freedom of Information Officer) 
 
18 July 2024 

https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Logs.pdf



